
Saint Gabriel Catholic Community 
At St. Paul Church in Franklin 

At St. Mary of  the Assumption Church in Tilton 

How to reach us 

Phone: Parish Office: (603) 934-5013 
Rel. Education: 286-4554  Youth:  286-1290 
Fax Line:   934-3469 
Mail:    P.O. Box 490, Franklin, NH 03235 
Street Address:  16 Chestnut St. Tilton 
    110 School Street Franklin 
E-mail:   office@stgabrielnh.org 

Pastor:    Rev. Raymond E. Gagnon 
Deacon:    Rev. Mr. Thomas Matzke 
Office Mgr:    Claire Connifey  
Bulletin Editor:   Meri-lynn Banton 
Rel Ed. Coord.:   Mary Ellen Shaw 
Youth Minister   Tishie Skaff 
Music Ministry:   Debbi Gibson 
Food Pantry:    John Bruno 
Cemeteries/Maintenance:  Gary Plourde  & Mike Parmelee 

Office Hours 
Monday thru Thursday from 9AM - 4PM 

Food Pantry 
Monday & Friday from 9AM – Noon (Tilton) 

Join us in prayer 
Weekend Mass 

Saturday at 4:00PM (Franklin) & 6:00PM (Tilton) 
Sunday at 8:30AM (Tilton ) & 10:30AM (Franklin) 

Weekday Mass 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday at 8:00AM in Franklin 

Reconciliation 
Saturday at 3:15PM (Franklin) & 5:15PM (Tilton) 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Every Tuesday from 1:15 to 3:15PM (Tilton) 

Second Sunday of the Month from 3:00–4:00PM (Franklin) 
Ministry to the Sick & Homebound 

Please call the office to request the Sacrament of Anointing or homebound visits. 
Baptism–Marriage 

Call the Parish Office to schedule instruction and the ceremony  

St. Mary  St. Paul 

We’re here for you 



Nineteenth Sunday of Ordinary Time   August  10  &  11,  2019 

PARISH FINANCES 

Readings for next Weekend 

Twentieth Sunday  in Ordinary Time 

August  18 

First  Jeremiah 38:4-6, 8-10 

Second Letter to the Hebrews  12:1-4 

Gospel:  Luke 12:49-53 

HAPPENING THIS WEEK 

Sun       Aug 11 1:00 PM Baptisms                          (T) 

Tues      Aug 13 1:00 PM Homebound Visits 

Tues      Aug 13 1:15 PM Adoration (till 3:15 PM)     (T) 

Tues      Aug 13 3:00 PM Communion @ Peabody Hm 

Wed      Aug 14 Morning Mass Group @ the Lake- (grinders/
heros/subs) 

Thurs    Aug 15 8:00 AM Mass for The Assumption (F) 

Thurs    Aug 15 7:00 PM Mass for The Assumption (T) 

Fri         Aug 16 10:00 AM Mass at NHVH 

Week of 08/18 Fr. Ray’s Last Week of Vacation 

ANGEL FAIR:  AND we have our coordina-
tors for the Angel Fair.  Dakota and Angelina 
Parmelee have graciously volunteered for the 
task!  Come to the Meeting Room in the 

Parish Office on Saturday, August 24 at 9 AM to 
meet them!  We will discuss the plans for this year’s 
fair—so bring your suggestions.  Light refreshments will 
be served.  (Plan is to keep the meeting short.) 

The Knights of Columbus, Council # 12147 
has purchased 50 tickets for the Fisher Cats 
baseball game on Saturday August 24 at 7 PM, 

with fireworks to follow.  The tickets are free to 
anyone who asks, just contact Mark Lemire at 738-
3101.  It is first come, first serve.  You must provide your 
own transportation (car pool?).  A great way to spend a 
fun night with the whole family—don’t miss out!   

FREE LUNCH: The Franklin Parks and Rec-
reation Department in collaboration with the 
Twin Rivers Clergy Fellowship and Franklin 
High School are providing lunches during the 

summer months.  Lunch is served at Franklin High School 
(119 Central Street). This program is open to all children 
18 and under.  Lunch must be eaten on site (no take-out), 
Monday thru Friday between 11:45 AM and 12:30PM .until 
the end of August.  For more information on the program or 
to volunteer to help, contact Krystal at 603-934-2118.  This 
program reaches out to those who depend on the school 
lunch programs.  

Offering  August 04 

Loose Money 1,028.00 

In Envelopes 3,031.00 

Building Fund & Fuel 502.00 

Masses 270.00 

Candles& Memorials 50.00 

Donations 47.00 

Feast of the Assumption  5.00 

E-giving for July 3,077.89 

TOTAL FOR PARISH 8,010.89 

Parish to Parish & Manchester Mission 15.00 

All you gardeners out there:  As you reap your 
harvests the Food Pantry would like to remind 
you that they would like your surplus produce 
so that it can be distributed through the Food 
Pantry.  The Pantry is open in the basement of 
St. Mary Church Monday & Friday 9 AM to 

noon.  Thank you for your generous support! 

Something New:  We have 
placed a bulletin board in 
each church.  The hope is to 

fill them with pictures of families and activities 
happening at St. Gabriel.  If you have a family 
picture that you would like to share please 
send it to us or email it to 
www.stgabrielnh.org.  Week after week we 
see the same people in church, this is a great 
way to put a name with the face.  Thanks to 
Christine Dzujna and Dee Sleeper who are 
overseeing this project. 

We are sorry if you were not able to 
get a copy of the book last weekend.  
We have ordered more so check at the 
church entrances for more copies.  If 
you have read your copy and don’t 
know who to pass it on to, you can 
leave it at the entrance of either 
church. 

This Thursday (August 15th) is the Feast of the 
Assumption of Mary.  This is a Holy Day. Mass 
will be at 8 AM in Franklin and 7 PM in Tilton.  
Please make plans to attend one of the Masses in 
honor of our Blessed Mother. 



MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

Sat.           August 10 
             4:00 PM (F) 
             6:00 PM (T) 

Anticipated Mass 
Roger & Marie Houle by M/M Richard Houle 
Rosa Niem by the Family 

Sun.           August 11 
            8:30 AM (T) 
          10:30 AM (F) 

Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Ruth & Frank Ellis by Bette & Arthur Paquet 
Lorraine Sorette by Pete & Family 

Mon.               August 12 
             8:00 AM (F) 

Ordinary Weekday 
All Parishioners 

Tues.              August 13 
             8:00 AM (F) 

Ordinary Weekday 
Mildred & Archie Black 

Wed.              August 14 
                8:00 AM (F) 

St. Maximilian Kolbe, Priest & Martyr 
Gerard Aube by Sandra Burney 

Thurs.           August 15 
                  8:00 AM(F) 
                  7:00 PM(T) 

The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
Walter Kulacz by the Parish 
Arthur Paradis by the Parish 

Fri                   August 16 
                8:00 AM (F) 

Ordinary Weekday 
Rev John  McMahon by Meri-lynn Banton 

Sat.           August 17 
             4:00 PM (F) 
             6:00 PM (T) 

Anticipated Mass 
The Menard Family by Sam & Gloria 
Beloved Deceased of Elaine McGranahan 

Sun.           August 18 
            8:30 AM (T) 
          10:30 AM (F) 

Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Rev Phillipe Larivee by Cecile Robert 
Jane Fredette by her brother Leo 

Sanctuary Lamp 

From this Sunday thru next Saturday, the 
sanctuary lamp in church will burn for these 
intentions:   
St. Paul’s:  Lorraine Sorette by Pete & Family 
St. Mary’s:  All Parishioners 

ST. GABRIELõS PRAYER LINE 
If you’d like to call in your prayer requests, this 
month’s contact is Madalene Dunlop, 286-8479.  
You can also write in your request in the book at ei-
ther church.  

Prayers Requested 
Walter Kulacz 

Elizabeth Mansur 

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for August Fam-
ilies: That families, through their life of prayer and 
love, become ever more clearly “schools of true human 
growth”.. 

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
“If you knew when the thief was coming…”  Jesus 
wants us to be prepared!  We had two more mass shoot-
ings this past weekend; we’ve had 22 of them in the past 
7 months!  How can we protect our children and our-
selves from these weekly tragedies?  Right now, the ex-
perts are talking about arming teachers, giving students 
bullet-proof back-packs and putting video cameras eve-
rywhere.  And, of course, they’re still pushing back-
ground checks and restricting the kinds of guns people 
can own.  All of these may help but they won’t get at the 
root of the problem.  The real solution is to have parents 
bring up their children.  How many latch-key children in 
our country are brought up by the TV set, where even 
the good guys (police, soldiers, superheroes) shoot peo-
ple or by video games, where you score points for the 
number of “kills” you make? We feed our children vio 

 
lence and wonder why they become violent.  We send 
them to a school where the Commandments can’t be 
taught and God’s name can’t be mentioned.  Then we 
place them in sports and other activities where they are 
taught to compete, not collaborate.  So where are they 
to learn to value human life, to marvel at God’s creation, 
to  appreciate other people’s differences, gifts and tal-
ents?  Who’s going to teach them that spiritual blessings 
are lasting and deeply satisfying while material posses-
sions are soon lost or forgotten?  The thief has come 
and has turned many of our youth into selfish, angry and 
violent criminals.  Why didn’t we see him coming?  We 
could have taught our children how to make better choic-
es.  How can we stop the violence?  By taking the time 
and making the effort to teach our children what they 
need to know before the devil gets to them... 

Liturgical Ministers  - Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time  - August 17-18, 2019 

 4:00 PM  6:00 PM  8:30 AM   10:30 AM  

Servers Joe Landry 
Mark Williams 

Mark Lemire Owain Dixon 
Charlotte Dixon 

Mary Grace Bunker 
Kolbe & Sarah Bunker 

Lectors Jack Manning 
Leo St. Pierre 

Jeanne Petrin Cecile Cormier April Bunker 
Kelly Chandonnait 

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

Marianne Calkins 
Terry McAloon 
Joan St. Pierre  
Tom Fowler 

H 
H 
C 
C 

Deacon Tom 
Carole Lemire 

C 
C 

Barbara Proulx 
Jim Boucher 
Gayle Bestick 
 

H 
C 
C 

Deacon Tom 
Steven Bunker 
Kathy Russo 
Marty Russo 

H 
H 
C 
C 

Greeters Bette Meyerhoefer - George 
Dzujna - Shirley Peverly 

  Peg Halm 
Kelly Chandonnait 



Council #11868 Meets 4th Wednesday @ 7:00 PM 
in Tilton. 
Council #12147 Meets 3rd Monday @ 6:45 PM in 

Franklin 
Assembly #638 Meets last Monday @ 7:30PM. 

SUMMER OF 2020 - TRAVEL GROUP NEWS  
 As you know, we are down to three choices for 

our next trip: 
¶ Cruise to Bermuda 
¶ Repeat of the Montreal to Quebec trip 

¶ Amish Country and Gettysburg 
We have done our research and are sending out the details to 
those who have been with us on our other trips.  If you re-
ceived the fliers (by e-mail), get back to us by August 20th 
so that we can make a final decision by Labor Day.   

We are looking for a few men who would be 
interested in gathering two or more early Sat-
urday mornings a month to spend some time in 

prayer, scripture reading, teaching and fellowship.  The 
plan is for an hour to an hour and half.    This is a great 
opportunity to help men struggling with work issues, teen-
agers, personal integrity issues or just the comfort and 
strength of sharing with other Catholic men.  If you are 
interested please contact Don Freniere at 603-229-2731, or 
at dlfreniere27@gmail.com.  You can also find Don after 
the 8:30 AM mass in Tilton (he usually has on a blue suit 
jacket.) 

ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION  Bishop 
Peter A. Libasci invites all couples celebrating 
an anniversary in 2019 of 5, 25 or 50 years, to 
attend the Fall Wedding Anniversary Mass. 

This celebration will be held on Sunday, October 20, 2019 
at 2:00 p.m., at St. Joseph Cathedral, Manchester. To 
register, please contact your parish office by September 
20, 2019. The parish office will gather and submit all nec-
essary information. Once registration has been completed 
by the parish office, all registrants will receive an invitation 
to this special celebration. Couples celebrating anniver-
saries of 10, 15, 20, 30, 35, 40, 45 or 55+ years will be 
asked to register later for a spring celebration.  To all other 
married couples, congratulations and we look forward to 
seeing you at this fall’s Wedding Anniversary Mass! 

Several parishioners have gotten texts or 
emails from Fr. Ray asking for gift cards/
money.  First off Fr. Ray has never texted 
anyone, nor would he ever use the text.  If 
you receive any requests (text, or email) from 
him or the parish, know that these are scams 

and do not open or reply.   

Scam 
Alert ! 

LOOKING FOR RCIA CANDIDATES 
If you know someone who would like to learn about the Catholic 
Church,  please give us their name.  We’d like to invite them  to 
join us on Tuesday evenings as we explain what it means to be 
Catholic and how to become one. 



CATHOLIC SERVICES & PROGRAMS 
 

Knights of Columbus 
St. Mary of the Assumption   

          Council #11868 
Grand Knight: Aaron Boudreau  603-998-2806 
Bishop Leo O’Neil  
 Council #12147 (Franklin)  
Grand Knight: Mark Lemire   603-738-3101 
Fr. A.J. Timon Assembly #638 (4th Degree) 
Faithful Navigator: Francis (Frank) Ruffing  603-491-
2613 
At www.franklinknights.org 
 

Catholic Schools 
Holy Trinity School (Pre-K to 8) 
50 Church Street  Laconia, NH 
03246 
Web:www.HolyTrinityNH.com 
Phone: 524-3156 
 
St. John Regional School  
(Pre-K to 8) 
61 S. State Street   
Concord, NH 03301 
Web: www.stjohnregional.org  —  Phone: 225-3222 
 
Bishop Brady High School (9 to 12) 
25 Columbus Ave  Concord, NH  03301 
Web: www.bishopbrady.edu — 
Phone: 224-7418 
 

Catholic Charities 
Laconia District Office 
528-3035 
17 Gilford Ave., Laconia, 03246 

Counseling - Elderly Services - Adoption/Maternity 
Parish Nurse - Children’s Home - Food Bank 

St. Francis Rehabilitation  
       & Nursing Center 
406 Court St., Laconia, NH 03246    
 Phone:  524-0466 
 

Parish Outreach 
Franklin Regional Hospital 
Leo St. Pierre  
Merrimack County Nursing Home 
Meri-lynn Banton 
NH Veterans Home 
Rev. Ray Gagnon - Steve Archambault 
Mt. Ridge Nursing Home - Deacon Tom 
Chrissy Avila 
Golden Crest Senior Resort - Deacon Tom 
At Peabody Home 
Angela Mundy—Christine Dzujna 
 

 


